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$    Dues    $ 
The chapter voted to increase the dues.  They are now: 

Active Member -- $75  Reserve Member -- $32 

If you have not sent in your dues, please send them right away. 

Deadline is: October 31
st
. 

 

Mail to:  Jo Ann Manes 2351 Foliage Lane Dyer, IN 46311-1978 

 
Alpha Epsilon State 

Beta Delta Chapter 
 

October  2015  
Volume 3 Issue 3 

 

DKG Mission 
Statement 

The Delta Kappa Gamma Society 

International promotes 

professional and personal growth 

of women educators and 

excellence in education. 

September Meeting 
What a wonderful hidden treasure we have in our own back yard.  Gibson Woods 

is a quiet retreat whether you walk the paths or sit inside in an easy chair watching 

the wildlife. Living in this area all my life I learned a great deal about how our area 

evolved. Loyce Fandrei presented a very interesting power point "Life in the 

Woods" on the formation of Gibson Woods.  I would love to see the second portion 

of the power point. 

  

Great treats were provided by the refreshment committee, and we all enjoyed the 

fellowship with the rest of our Beta Delta sisters.  We were reminded that our dues 

are due as soon as possible, and we voted to raise our dues to $75. Cheryl Banas 

and Dolly Malciauskas are recovering from medical issues but are on the mend.    

Steffie White, September President pro tem 

2015-2016 Yearbooks 
The books were at the printers, but were 

not completed by the October 12
th
 

meeting.   

 

They will be available at the November 

18
th

 meeting.  The reserve members will 

have their books mailed to them. 
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** New Contact Person ** 
We don’t want to think about it, but…if a member is ill or there’s a death in a member’s family, 

you need to contact Janice Frey- janicefrey@att.net .  She will send out the email message to the 

members and contact Penny Allen who is in charge of sending cards and flowers. 

 

Rose of Sharing 
We collected $26 at the September meeting and $43 at the October meeting.  

This is 45 percent less than last year.  The Rose of Sharing is a free-will 

donation at our meetings so each dollar is appreciated, but we are hoping to 

fund the SEE project—Supporting Early Career Educators.  If you have not 

attended a meeting, but would like to donate to this project, you may send 

your donation to Jo Ann Manes, chapter treasurer.  Thank you. 

 
Rose of Sharing 

JAM 

Photograph by  
Jo Ann Manes 

November Initiation Dinner 
Our dinner meeting will be on Wednesday, November 18 at the Sheffield’s Restaurant, 1027 Sheffield 

Ave. in Dyer.  We will not be installing anyone at the meeting, but we will have a recommitment 

ceremony and honor some members. 

 

Reservations are required.  The reservation form is included with this newsletter.  There will be an 

entrée choice of herb chicken or 6 oz. sirloin steak. The cost is $25.00.  The reservation deadline is: 

Tuesday, November 3
rd 

Please send reservation and check (payable to—DKG—Beta Delta) to Jo Ann Manes. 

Thinking of our members… 
Cheryl Banas…after surgery she spent more than 20 days in the hospital and nursing home.  She is 

now at home, but must be on bed rest for this month.  We are glad to see that she is on the road to 

recovery. 

 

Dolly Malciauskas broke her leg, but is now home.  She is still on a walker for now, but looks well 

as she attended the October meeting. 

 

Steffie White had a second surgery to her neck.  First to remove a lump and the second to see if there 

was any cancer.  She is all clear and at home. 

 

We are so glad to hear these three are on the mend. If any member is having a health problem, we 

want to know.  Please contact Janice Frey and Penny Allen. 

Did anyone notice someone who came to the September meeting wearing a 

red top, rose necklace and her DKG pin?  She came to the October meeting 

with another red blouse, rose necklace and DKG pin?  Wonder if she will 

wear it at the November dinner meeting? Do you know who she is?  

mailto:janicefrey@att.net
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Beta Delta Chapter Initiation Dinner 

Sheffield’s Restaurant 

1027 Sheffield Ave. Dyer 
 

Wednesday, November 18 

6:00 p.m. --- Social 6:30 p.m. ---Dinner 
 

Reservations must be pre-paid:  $25.00 

(Checks payable to DKG – Beta Delta) 
 

Send to:    

 Jo Ann Manes       

2351 Foliage Lane  Deadline:   Tuesday, November 3rd 
 Dyer, IN 46311 

    

Reminder:  Remembering our Student 

Bring one (1) item for our college student  

(examples—hot chocolate mix, popcorn, post-it notes, highlighter, ramen noodles, gum,  

candy, trail mix, etc.) 

 

Also we are still having our Rose of Sharing to raise money for our SEE Project. 

 
                 

 

November Beta Delta Chapter Initiation Dinner Reservation 
 

Name ___________________________________________________ Date______________ 

   Please Print 

 

             

There are two entrees offered. Herb Chicken OR   6 oz. Sirloin Steak 

The meal includes:  salad, bread and butter, baby parsley potatoes, green beans, 

 coffee and ice tea, and ice cream. 

 

Please check the entrée you wish to order. 

 

_______________ Herb Chicken   _____________ 6 oz. Sirloin Steak 

 

 

 

Send to:        Cost:  $25.00 
 Jo Ann Manes       

2351 Foliage Lane    Deadline:   Tuesday, November 3rd 
 Dyer, IN 46311 




